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Elsen, Nikki

From: Schadeberg, Kristen
Sent: Wednesday, October 9, 2024 6:23 AM
To: Elsen, Nikki
Cc: Reynolds, Mitch
Subject: FW: City Administrator Position 10_8_24

 

From: David Buroker <peabody59@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 8, 2024 5:16 PM 
To: Schadeberg, Kristen <schadebergk@cityoflacrosse.org> 
Subject: City Administrator Position 
 

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. ***  

 
To Whom It May Concern:  
 
I led the City of La Crosse Human Resources Department for 5 years. After the conclusion of my first year in 
my position, the Mayor at that time, Tim Kabat, asked me to write a summary of my first year and provide any 
thoughts I had about how the City could do things more efficiently. My first suggestion was to add a City 
Administrator position. My rationale for this addition was the position would take the politics out of managing the 
operations of the city and it would help it run more effectively and efficiently.  
 
The comparison I made at the time was to envision the Mayor being the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) of the 
city and the City Administrator being the Chief Operating Officer (COO). The Mayor would be the person 
providing their vision for the City and the City Administrator would be the one overseeing the operations.  
 
In addition, since the City Administrator would be a city employee (not an elected official), it would also add 
consistency to the operations should there be turnover in the Mayor position.  
 
This is a model that has proven to be very successful in other communities throughout the US. I strongly 
support Mayor Reynolds' recommendation in adding this position. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Buroker 
2208 Main Street 
La Crosse, WI 
Former Director of Human Resources 

 You don't often get email from peabody59@gmail.com. Learn why this is important   


